
Meeting Minutes SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, December 1st, 2009.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Steven Kessler, Chairman presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Loretta Taylor, Vice-Chairperson 



John Bernard, Board Member (absent)



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Ivan Kline, Board Member




Susan Todd, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




Edward Vergano, Department of Technical Services 




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney




Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 6, 2009
Mr. Steven Kessler asked can we have a motion for the adoption of the meeting minutes of October 6th, so moved, seconded.  On the question?
Mr. Robert Foley stated I’m submitting corrections.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
RESOLUTIONS

PB 14-06    a.
Application of Richard Heinzer for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 2 lot minor subdivision of a 39,480 sq. ft. parcel of land located on the east side of Crumb Place, approximately 200 feet south of Ogden Avenue, as shown on a 3  page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan Prepared for Richard Heinzer” prepared by Ralph  G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated April 22, 2009 and on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Proposed Site Conditions Plan” prepared by James DeLalia, RLA, latest revision dated November 17, 2008.  (THIS APPLICATION WILL BE ADJOURNED TO THE FEBRUARY MEETING AT THE APPLICANT’S REQUEST)
Mr. Robert Foley stated I’m recusing myself.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated so noted Mr. Foley.  The applicant has requested that we adjourn this matter to the February 2010 and we will do so.  

Ms. Susan Todd stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adjourn this application to the February 2nd meeting 2010, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. John Klarl stated Mr. Chairman just for the record we have a letter from the applicant’s attorneys indicating their extending their time to secure and adopt a resolution to the February 2010 meeting. 



*



*



*

PUBLIC HEARINGS (ADJOURNED)

PB 10-06    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties for Amended Site Development Plan approval and for Tree Removal and Wetland Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 1 page drawing entitled “Site Plan, Proposed Site Improvements” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 24, 2009 (see prior PB 25-90 & 42-94).

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we did receive a letter from the applicant and their engineer.  They will not be here this evening.  There is still an issue in terms of the DEC going to visit the site.  That has not yet occurred.  We will be adjourning this public hearing until our February meeting but it is a public hearing so is there anybody that wishes to comment on this application at this time?

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we adjourn this to the February meeting, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 1-07       b.
Application of Mark Giordano, for the property of Ruth Cohen, for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 6 lot major subdivision of a 23.4 acre parcel of land located on the south side of Upland Lane, south of Mt. Airy Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Alternate Layout “A” Preliminary, Plat, Proposed Subdivision of Upland Estates,” and “Alternate Layout “A” Tree Preservation Plan,” latest revision dated August 20, 2009, and “Watershed Map” dated August 19, 2009 all prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. and a drawing entitled “Landscape Plan for the Development, Upland Estates” prepared by Tim Miller Associates, Inc. dated August 20, 2009.

Mr. John Klarl stated Mr. Chairman I recuse myself.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated so noted Mr. Klarl.  Our attorney is recusing himself.  For the record, we should note that we have contracted with an outside attorney Mr. Riesel who will be working with this Board as our attorney on this application, obviously not here tonight but he will be here subsequent meetings as this Board determines the need for his presence.  But, in the interim we’ll make sure that he gets copies of all the proceedings both on video and the minutes of the meeting as well.  The threshold issue that we had at the last meeting was about the right to improve a private road.  I understand that we don’t quite have the answer to that yet.  If you continue the research on that, therefore we will of course adjourn this to a future meeting pending that information but I know you have some comments to make. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated at the request of the Board, some of your members as well as a number of comments from the public, it was clear that we needed to address this private road issue.  We engaged our client’s title company to conduct an exhaustive analysis of all of the properties along Upland and their rights and obligations in and to Upland Lane.  We are providing you with a legal opinion as well as a title company opinion.  Unfortunately our title company had to go through probably close to 100 different deeds to get to the answer of who actually owns Upland Lane.  You will receive all of that in writing.  We felt it was inappropriate to proceed tonight without that answer.  I just want you to know that my office contacted every neighbor whose phone number we had and I’ve been working in conjunction with Mr. Kehoe who I believe sent e-mails so that we would minimize the inconvenience to any neighbors in coming out tonight.  Hopefully we were pretty successful.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and of course when you provide that information we will forward it to our outside council as well. 

Mr. David Steinmetz responded absolutely.  We are pleased that Mr. Riesel has been engaged on this. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated as you heard Mr. Steinmetz say, this is scheduled as a public hearing.  We don’t have much to talk about this evening but certainly you’re welcome to speak on this application if you feel compelled to do so.  Is there anybody that wishes to talk about Upland Lane this evening?

Mr. Ivan Kline stated David maybe you can maybe decide or plan how you want to handle this.  One of the other comments that we received is apart from the legal issue, is the question of the physical impact of the contemplating road widening.  I don’t know – I was skimming going back through the file and I don’t know if we’ve ever gotten anything that really depicts what it is your client anticipates doing in that regard.  There’s a lot of comments about it’s going to take away this resident’s place to park, this person’s tree, this person’s fence, the stone wall, obviously the legal issue is threshold one but I think we also then need as part of the review here to see what it is you want to do and what impacts that may have.  
Mr. David Steinmetz stated that issue was actually brought up to my attention by Bard Schwartz who said the same essential issue.  We need to come back to you in writing and explain even if we are widening Upland, which we are in places, is there a way to do it in fashion that would minimize any interference if not avoid completely the wall, the place where the woman indicated she parks her car.  Your comment is certainly noted and we’ll deal with that in writing in our submission. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adjourn this public hearing to January 2010, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I guess that’s January 5th but we’ll be adopting the schedule later this evening. 



*



*



*


OLD BUSINESS 
PB 7-09      a.
Public Hearing: Application of Congregation Yeshiva Ohr Hameir for Site Development Plan Approval , Wetland and Tree Removal permits and for a Special Permit pursuant to Section 307-50 of the Town of Cortlandt Zoning Code for a Seminary for the construction of a new on-site wastewater treatment plant and for the renovation/reconstruction of the existing Dodge City Building for classroom and dormitory space for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road  as shown  on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan prepared for Yeshiva Ohr Hameir” latest revision dated June 18, 2009 prepared by Ralph Mastromonaco, P.E. and a 2 page set of drawings entitled “Dormitory Renovation/Reconstruction” prepared by KG&D Architects, undated (with a presentation date of July 7, 2009.) 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we are at this point not quite ready to deal with the issue of a Negative Declaration and also the staff has not yet received the parts II and III that I know staff is working on.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ve received them.  We’re working on them. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated there isn’t much to talk about this evening.  There is one issue that we want to address.  We did receive another letter from the Supervisor of the Town of Cortlandt, Linda Puglisi again requesting that this Board consider re-opening the public hearing based upon a sense that there are other people that did not have the opportunity to comment due to the fact that we had three public hearings held over July, August and September that people may have been on vacation and not have the opportunity.  We did, as a Board talk, about this issue in executive session and each Board member can certainly speak for themselves but I think it’s a sense of the Board that we felt that over those three public hearings, many of which went on for quite a period of time I think the public has had ample opportunity to comment on this application and we, as a Board, do not see any reason to re-open the public hearing at this time.  That being said, we do know that we did receive additional information subsequent to the closing of the public hearing, specifically information concerning the sewage treatment plant from consultants.  We got two reports.  We do think though it is fair to give the public an additional opportunity via correspondence to review that information and comment specifically on if they have any issues with any of the information those two reports.

Mr. John Klarl asked you’re talking about three weeks?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes, and we’ll do that as part of the motion.  With that, any other comments on the part of the Board before we have a motion?

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I appreciate – sounds like you’re resolving on the public hearing and on behalf of my client I thank you.  I appreciate the fact that you sat through three, at times, repetitive sessions of the public hearing.  I want to commend staff for the amount of work that they did for you in advance of tonight and I want to be candid, I’m disappointed that you’re not going to proceed with the Neg. Dec. tonight simply because I know how much time Mr. Vergano, Mr. Kehoe and Mr. Klarl put in in conjunction with our development team in working on finalizing a part II and a part III which I believe is acceptable to staff.  Most importantly, on a rather extensive resolution of Negative Declaration which I thought your Board had indicated last month that you were certainly going to do everything in your power to try to act on this evening.  You know that I asked you last month to act on the Neg. Dec. tonight as well as the resolution.  I also want to thank staff because they have been working on draft conditions for that resolution and have allowed us to comment and work on that.  We’re hear to discuss any substantive meaningful issue that you might want to address and I would ask before you resolve to push the Neg. Dec. off to the January meeting to make sure that you indeed are unable to vote on that tonight, if you are unable so-be-it.  I do want to go one step further though and say, if you are deferring to a future meeting to deal with the Neg. Dec. and the resolution of approval should it be adopted and the conditions, I would ask that you not do that at your January 5th meeting.  The January 5th meeting is the first Tuesday of the month.  Unfortunately, it’s a continuation for a lot of people to be away.  I am not here the first week of January.  Mr. Richmond is not here the first week of January.  Mr. Miller is not here the first week of January.  We’re concerned that if you’re going to proceed with two very important documents and none of the three of us are here that it’s unfortunate and it’s something that could be avoided so I make the following recommendation: I would ask you to consider either a) a special meeting during the month of January at which point we can deal with all issues and focus on the Yeshiva and possibly conclude everything right then and there that night, or alternatively as chance would have it you have not yet formerly scheduled your meetings for 2010.  Maybe you want to consider making your first meeting in January the second Tuesday of January rather than January 5th.  Following the Supervisor’s logic, there are a lot of people that are still away that first week in January.  I leave it to you.  I want you to know we’re prepared to do a special meeting two weeks from now if you’d like.  I would suggest you could do it middle or end of December.  It’s probably a little less convenient for everybody on the Board.  January makes an awful lot more sense.  I don’t want to ask you to come out to two meetings in the month of January if you don’t have to but it’s clear, we’ve all spent you, your staff, your outside consultants and our team have all spent an inordinate amount of time on this.  I want to get it right and I’d like to conclude it.  So, we would ask that you consider a meeting on January 12th. 

Mr. Steven Kessler responded point taken.  We’ll discuss that maybe when we deal with the schedule.  Back to the other issue, any comments before we make a motion?

Ms. Susan Todd stated I support what you said about there being sufficient time in the public hearing.  To me it’s one of the most important things that we do is really to listen to the public and we hear their concerns.  I feel like I got a lot of good information from them and that enough time was devoted to hearing their concerns and I think the concerns about what the downstream impact of the sewage treatment plant might be kind of came up at the end but then it was clear that we were going to get reports about that so the public could have a chance to go in to the Planning Board Department and read those.  Now we are stating specifically that we would like comments on those additional reports and I feel that the process is going well and that we’re making a good decision not to re-open the public hearing. 
Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments?

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I would echo the same comments.  I think we’ve had adequate opportunity to hear from the public and that we’ve already seen it’s gotten repetitive from the three meetings.  I know there’s been people writing in saying that a lot were on vacation in the summer but I know I’ve never met a single person in this Town that’s away July, August and September.  It would be one thing if we’d had one meeting on one summer month or just July and August, but we had three public hearings over a three-month period.  I think that the whole neighborhood was well aware of the application and everybody who was interested in speaking had a chance to speak.  Nobody was told that he or she couldn’t at one of these meetings.  I don’t really see a need or a basis at this point to re-open the public hearing.  

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I also agree, not to be repetitive but looking at a bigger picture here that this case or application has been around for a better part of three years at least one form or another.  It started out as a pretty big effort, pretty widespread reconfiguration of the entire site and then it was downscaled to probably what are the absolute essentials needed to continue to operate as a viable entity at their location and specifically with a septic system that is out of commission to me means that all the options have been looked at.  I think the case has been vetted thoroughly at many times we have called during a meeting giving people two to three opportunities to speak at the same meeting.  I can’t envision that there would be any further benefit to re-opening the public hearing again possibly receiving similar comments that we’ve already heard.  However, I think that the public has a right to see what’s been developed for this project.  Some information that’s accessible to them and I would feel strongly that the comment period be utilized by the public to voice their comments pro or con on the information that’s been generated since the last public hearing. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t really have anything to add and so I will say that the point when we decided to close the hearing we did so knowing that at that point we had heard many of those testimonies or comments about what was going on and we’d heard them maybe each one, each type of comment two, three, four times.  I think that I agree with Susan and Ivan that we really had at that point a very good sense of where we were with respect to how the community felt about it and I think that we decided at that point when we were going to close that night and I think I might have been one of the ones who used the term “rehash” might have been a little bit harsh, but in the absence of any new information there was no point in continuing to hear exactly pretty much the same comments from one public hearing to the next.  I do feel that we did get a lot of information.  We have tons of letters from the community.  We have reports from our consultants that we can access both the Board and the public and I do not see any real reason for re-opening the hearings. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated before I make a motion since I was the one that had voted not to close the hearing several months back, as I explained that on the grounds that I felt that we perhaps needed some more new technical data.  Since that time, the two consultants were hired: HDR and Coleman, we received those reports I thanked that at the time for following up on that.  We received the reports.  Both gentlemen: Mr. Emerick from HDR and Mr. Coleman from his firm gave extensive testimony at the last meeting.  I re-watched it on the broadcast.  I reread the minutes, 20 pages plus on what they said.  We questioned them and I was satisfied with what they had to say.  I believe there’s also a provision for some type of a baseline study to be done that would cover the downstream impacts if any.  Because I was the one that had voted “no” we had a discussion earlier this evening and I did ask, and some of us already mentioned it, that we would ask in a motion tonight that there be at least a 20-day comment period for the public, the neighbors to still make comment on the two new reports.  I think at the last meeting, I think maybe one of you was here then so that would give you time to make a comment if you have any on those two reports only.  I also want to say that like Susan and others, I genuinely appreciated all the comments from the public and I think it was a good discourse and I think we’ve got a better result because of it.  I would like to make a motion that we not re-open the public hearing but as I just said that we have, as part of this motion, that the public can comment on these two reports, the ones I mentioned, up until and including December 20th, seconded with all in favor saying "aye."
Mr. Ivan Kline we didn’t do anything with the – all we did was not open the public hearing.  We didn’t do anything else.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked another motion?  Just refer it back?

Mr. John Klarl stated I thought you were not re-open the public hearing and also give the comment period…


Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that was part of the motion. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I thought that we wanted to bring it back in January for adoption of the Negative Dec.

Mr. John Klarl stated that would be a third leg of it.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated it wasn’t in the motion.  Had to consider the conditions for the –

Mr. John Klarl stated he’s been amended.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated make a second motion, that’s okay.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated what I thought was going to be part of the motion will do as a separate motion which would be to bring this item back at a meeting in January and I guess we’re going to need to discuss what date for the adoption of a Negative Declaration and for a consideration of adoption of the approving resolution subject to the Board being comfortable at that time to review the conditions and so forth, seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on the question staff will send that out well in advance of the next meeting whenever it is.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just the only other issue.  I don’t know if it matters, December 20th is a Sunday, do you want to make it December 21st?
Mr. John Klarl responded I think we set a three-week period which would take us to December 22.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 13-05    b.
Application and Final Environmental Impact Statement latest revision dated August 5, 2009 by  Kirquel Development Ltd. for Preliminary Plat approval and Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 22 lot major subdivision of 52.78 acres of property located on the west side of Lexington Ave. and at the south end of Mill Court as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development and Subdivision for Residences at Mill Court Crossing” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated September 22, 2008.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we did hear from the applicant.  What’s going to happen on this application next is that the applicant, our consultants and staff will be getting together sometime in the next few weeks to discuss finalizing the FEIS and then it’ll come back hopefully at the next meeting. 
Ms. Susan Todd stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we refer this back to staff, seconded. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked on the question?

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question I had asked as one Board member if I could attend that staff meeting and I want to find out the data.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*




CORRESPONDENCE

PB 12-94    a.
Letter dated October 21, 2009 from Steve Kahn requesting Planning Board approval of a building awning for Danny’s Cycles located on Pad 5 at the Cortlandt Town Center.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we approve this design for the awning.  ARC has already commented on it, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Ms. Susan Todd asked does he know what color we’re talking about?

Mr. Steve Kahn responded it’s probably going to end up being green.  We were initially obviously under the impression that we could do some sort of design on it, that being a non issue.  We found out later on which might have influenced this thing from the beginning that the Cortlandt Town Center will actually pay for a green awning and then I don’t have to pay at all, but if I do any other color or design I have to pay for it myself so being that I can’t do a design I think I might just go green and save the money.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you check with the Code Enforcement department about whether you need any permits to put those up.  We were discussing that today.  I don’t know what the answer is but check.  

Mr. Steve Kahn responded the frame is already up, it just needs the fabric.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think therefore you don’t think you need any permits.  You may just want to double check.

Mr. Steve Kahn responded I will find out.

PB 21-05    b.
Letter dated November 4, 2009 from Jesse Stackhouse asking for the second 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Hillside Estates Subdivision located on Locust Avenue.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt resolution #54-09 granting the extension, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 1-08      c.
Letter dated November 10, 2009 from Joel Greenberg requesting the first one year time extension of Site Development Plan approval and for permission to park 18 cars on the site of the former Crompond Country Store located at 2305 Crompond Road (Route 202).

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’re going to defer this to our January meeting if that’s okay?
Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated Mr. Chairman I move that we refer this back to staff, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 4-09      d.
Letter dated November 17, 2009 from Andrew Peterson requesting Planning Board approval of a modular building addition to the existing education center building at the Holy Spirit Church located on Crompond Road (Route 202).

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think we discussed this earlier at the work session.  We’re going to give approval subject to Architectural Review Committee looking this over and also agreeing with the structure and its appearance.
Ms. Susan Todd stated I make a motion that we approve this subject to ARC approval, seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked on the question?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on the question it has already been referred to the ARC, so I’ll double check with them in the next couple of days and so you should get the comments right away.  I doubt they will be substantial.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

                    e.
Adopt the 2010 Planning Board meeting schedule.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated you all have a copy of it.  I think we’re all comfortable with the dates.  The question now on the table based upon the earlier application was should we change the first meeting in January or should we schedule a special meeting?
Ms. Susan Todd responded I would support changing the first January meeting to January 12th.  I actually can’t attend the 5th and I would love to vote on these applications.  

Mr. Steven Kessler stated give staff a little bit more time also.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’d probably have the 12th because I’d be coming back from vacation a couple of days before and if we’re going to get comments or conditions right before Christmas it’s going to be very hard to get through them anyway.  

Mr. Robert Foley stated I have no problem with the 12th.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but they don’t have the room. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we would just have to confirm room availability.  I’m not sure if the Town Board meets that – I think they meet the third Tuesday.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated no, it’s usually the second. 
Mr. Chris Kehoe asked what would your feeling be Wednesday or we can’t meet in this room, we’d have to meet in a smaller room or some other location.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked for a full meeting?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded so it’s probably not likely to have it on the 12th.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked Wednesday the 13th?  Can I please have a motion to adopt the amended schedule for 2010?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt the proposed schedule as amended, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question we’ve changed another date September 8th?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes.  Monday is Labor Day so we’ll be meeting on the next night on Tuesday rather than the Wednesday.

Mr. Robert Foley stated there was another change besides the January or was that incorporated?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded that change has been incorporated here with the September 7th date.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked the submittal date for the January date will move also, I assume?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it would probably go to the end of December.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Thursday the 31st.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that actually works better if we’re going to give the public 21 days to comment we really shouldn’t be giving you the documents until after that day and this will still give you three weeks to look at it.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*




NEW BUSINESS 
PB 11-09     a.
Application of Gyrodyne Company of America for a Special Permit, Amended Site Development Plan approval and a Wetland Permit for a new paved turnaround area with two (2) handicapped parking spaces and an additional 54 parking spaces at the Cortlandt Medical Center located at 1985 Crompond Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Layout Plan” prepared by Russ Davidson, RA dated November 16, 2009 (see prior PB 13-02).

Mr. Tim Miller stated representing Gyrodyne Company of America.  The applicant in connection with 1985 Crompond Road, this is about a five acre piece of property that has been in use as medical office buildings for many years.  It’s operating under an existing site plan and Special Permit.  The property as anybody may know who has visited the site, on peak periods does have a shortfall of parking spaces and there have been times where parking has occurred in places that are not parking spaces and it’s been a problem over the years.  I think there was an application before this Board perhaps five or six years ago to expand the parking lot.  It was actually approved by the Board and was never implemented and expired.  Gyrodyne has acquired the property and are responsible for addressing the needs of the tenants at the site.  The buildings there comprise about 32,000 square feet, all medical office buildings.  Based on the Town zoning requirements which sets forth parking based on number of employees and other factors, the number of parking spaces that would be required under your zoning would be somewhere in the neighborhood of 266 spaces.  Your Code which sets forth parking requirements based on employees and square footage is somewhat unusual and the net result of that is a very high parking ratio.  The site at the present time has 136 spaces.  We did a parking study at the site which was submitted with the application and we determined the peak demand under current circumstances is about 170.  We counted parking utilization over a period of a week in combination with automatic traffic recording and the peak demand is 170.  For this application we’re proposing 190 spaces.  With that, some handicapped spaces that will be located in proximity to building E.  Building E is where the orthopedic specialists are and what it is, we want to locate some handicapped parking there and we want to have a turnaround at that location so that those people that are having difficulty walking can have easy access to the orthopedic building.  You’ve received a site plan application prepared by Russ Davidson’s office.  I think it’s pretty clear showing the locations where additional parking is proposed and where the turnaround is proposed.  We are basically asking permission to amend the site plan and the Special Permit.  I would also note that building E and that new turnaround is within the 100 foot regulated area of a small town wetland.  The wetland has been flagged and surveyed and reviewed by Steve Coleman and the location of that and the buffer area is also shown on the drawings.  With this, we’ve submitted a Wetland Permit application as well for some additional impervious surface area located in that buffer.  What we’re hoping for tonight is that you can refer this matter to staff and we also request that you consider referring it to the Zoning Board as we will require a Variance and finally, that you declare to be lead agency under SEQRA.  Russ is here.  We’re certainly happy to answer any questions you might have.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated I don’t think we’ll have too many at this point.  As you said, we’ll refer this back to staff.  We’ll get their review memorandum.  We’ll obviously have to do a site visit at some point as well, although we’ve been over there many times over the years.  Any comments from anybody on the Board?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just to clarify, from the previous application on this, nothing was ever done on it.  Is that correct?

Mr. Tim Miller responded there was no construction that occurred after that.  It lapsed.

Ms. Susan Todd asked can somebody drive?  I’m looking at the turnaround area.  To get to that you would drive down this area that says 29 spaces and then…

Mr. Tim Miller responded there is a travel way that provides access to all the parking so that travel way would provide the access to the turnaround.

Ms. Susan Todd stated I don’t see that clearly.

Mr. Russ Davidson stated you can drive up right in front of the single loaded parking spaces.

Ms. Susan Todd asked the 29 parking?

Mr. Russ Davidson responded that’s a full driveway and you can circulate around that now.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and to get access to that you would come around behind from down…

Mr. Russ Davidson stated it actually just drive down the driveway straight down the driveway to get there.

Mr. Robert Foley asked it would be along the southern border of the property where the fence is?

Mr. Tim Miller responded it’s a northern border.  

Mr. Russ Davidson stated you just drive straight in and right now it’s an orthopedic practice and for some reason it’s located in the most inaccessible location so you get folks with walkers and canes going through the whole…

Mr. Robert Foley stated but the point of beginning is way down towards Crompond Road.

Mr. Tim Miller responded it’s the main driveway.

Mr. Russ Davidson stated that’s the only way in.

Mr. Tim Miller stated you make a soft left to get into the main parking field that…

Mr. Russ Davidson stated this would allow people dropping to orthopedics to go straight in.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I understand that.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments?

Mr. Robert Foley stated on Coleman’s report, his report was on the delineation of the wetland boundary, correct?

Mr. Tim Miller responded correct.

Mr. Robert Foley asked there wouldn’t be any encroachment on…?

Mr. Russ Davidson stated the owner realizes they have a problem and voluntarily wants to fix it and would really appreciate any assistance to do this as expeditiously and properly as possible.  He needs to fix a problem to keep this property viable.  Thank you.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I move that we refer this back to staff.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and you want us to refer this to Zoning Board of Appeals?

Mr. Tim Miller responded to Zoning Board also so we can talk to them about the Variance.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated amended to include the fact that we would move to have this sent to Zoning Board for their input, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*




ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adjourn.
8:44 p.m.

Next Meeting: WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 13, 2010
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